
September 5, 2024 

Dear praying friends, 

God has blessed us with a busy summer! In these past two months, we have gone as far 
east as Delaware and as far south as Louisiana. Many Ɵmes, we have to get a few hotels during 
the off-days of travelling, but since our last leƩer, we have only had to pay for one night! That is 
such a blessing for us!  

We had two wonderful soulwinning experiences in July. We got to visit some friends in 
Chesapeake, Virginia on what happened to be the same day as men’s soulwinning. On a rainy 
day with my friend, Joel, we witnessed to many, many people and saw one saved! Less than a 
week later, we were able to approach many people about their salvaƟon at the Jackson County 
Fair in West Virginia. While one person spoke to a grandfather and his daughter, I spoke to his 
grandson, Morgan. He eagerly trusted Christ as his Saviour that day! Praise the Lord for His 
goodness and mercy!  

We have an exciƟng update on our plans for once we arrive in South Korea. For the past 
several months, we have been conƟnually praying for wisdom and counseling with our pastor of 
where God would put us while we learn the language and adapt to the Korean culture. God has 
given us peace to aƩend Maranatha BapƟst Church in Incheon under Pastor Im Dong Seon. 
Please remember as you pray for us, that even though this is a blessing for both parƟes, it will 
also be a difficulty and somewhat of a burden for the church at the start since there will be very 
liƩle that we can do to be a help. As you pray for us, please pray for them. 

Our recent commitments bring us up to 67% support! September will be our busiest 
month yet, not in meeƟngs, but driving. We greatly appreciate your prayers for us. We have felt 
loved and cared for in every way. We are so thankful for how God has used you to help us 
accomplish our task to reach South Korea for Christ.   

 

Serving the Lord, 

Brian, Kaitlyn, Nathan, and Logan Delaney 
Missionaries to South Korea 


